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13 January 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers   
 
Building Refurbishments to Farnborough Primary School 
 
As you may recall a few months ago I wrote to you to advise that Bromley Council had agreed 
building refurbishment work to our school. 
 
I am pleased to announce that we now have a start date for these works, which will be Monday 13 
February 2023, and scheduled to end Tuesday 15 August 2023. 
 
The works that will be carried out will consist of improving, replacing and reparing the current 
facilities at our school and creating a new library, music, computer and group rooms. We will also 
have a new toilet block installed. The news spaces are being created by using all of the space within 
the quadrants (around the hall). 
 
Although this is very exciting, it does mean that there will be some changes within the building whilst 
the project takes place. This includes the closing of the current music and computer room. The new 
space for music will be in the spare classroom we have and computers will be distributed across 
classrooms. The building works also mean there will be different entry and exits points for the 
children at the start and end of the day. 
 

 Drop Off Point- 8.40am Pick Up Point & Time 

Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 Reception and KS1 playground  
(accessed by following the 
Reception pathway)  
 

Reception and KS1 playground  
(accessed by following the 
Reception pathway) at 3.10pm 
 

KS2 (Years 3-6) Staff Car Park where children 
will meet and line up with their 
class teacher  

Staff Car Park where class 
teacher will dismiss children to 
parents at 3.15pm  

 
We will start the new entry and exit arrangements on Monday 23 January 2023 so that the 
children can get used to new new system we have put in place. 
  
A letter outlining the finer detail regarding the project will be issued prior to half term. In the 
meantime if you have any questions or concerns, please do come and see me. 
 
We are really excited about the new facilities and space we are going to have for the children and 
we really appreciate your support and patience during the next few months. 
  
Kind Regards,   
 
 
Miss James  
Head Teacher 
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